SIXTH TAXING DISTRICT COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING

11-12-14

APPROVED ACTIONS

I.
ATTENDANCE:

Present:  Commissioners Tammy Langalis and John Igneri, District 




Treasurer John Verel, Assistant Property Manager Jason O’Donnell,





District Clerk Andrea Woodworth





Absent:  Commissioner Mike Barbis, District Fire Marshal and





Property Manager Ed Carlson

II. 
DISCUSSION ITEMS:


· The road construction work on Rowayton Avenue near the train station was discussed.  It’s on the schedule to be completed by November 28.  The road will be closed to through traffic from November 17 - 21.  Local residents and commuters will be allowed through but may experience some delays.

· The Rowayton Gardeners have requested permission to hang a banner over Rowayton


Avenue advertising their Christmas Market.

· The long awaited move of the Treasurer’s office will take place this week.

· The Turkey Trot fundraiser on Thanksgiving Day is coming up and will mainly benefit the Rowayton Historical Society.

· The District Treasurer reported that everything is on target budget wise.  The Auditors will be making a presentation to the Commissioners at the December meeting.

· All Seasons Marine wrapped the base of the cannon in anticipation of Halloween.

· The seeding in the Dog Park has met with limited success.  It was suggested that parts of the Dog Park could be closed rotationally to give the grass a chance.

· Some signs at the Rowayton RR Station were destroyed during the construction and the city is in the process of replacing them.

· The Commissioners will again try to enlist help from Darien in enforcing the No Thru Truck ban.

· Bunny Scott, 18 Drum Road, commented that it is important to be careful around trees to not weed whack which may damage the bark and harm the trees.  The District Property


Manager and Ass’t will make sure that this is taken care of.

· Jason O’Donnell reported that they have ordered new doors for the Potting Shed.
· It was noted that a District-wide calendar would be helpful in coordinating traffic at the Community Center.

· We are still awaiting the permit from Norwalk’s DPW for the sewer connection job.

· A Red Nun buoy washed up again on Bayley Beach.  The Coast Guard will retrieve it.

· Tree trimming at Pinkney Park has been completed.

· Burned out streetlamps have been replaced.

III. 
ACTION ITEMS:

· The Commissioners gave the Rowayton Gardeners permission to hang a banner over Rowayton Avenue advertising their December 6 Christmas Market.

· The Clerk was directed to place the Auditors’ report on the December Agenda.

· The Minutes of the October 8, 2014 meeting were approved as submitted.

· The Commissioners approved allowing the Five Mile River Nursery School to hold


their spring auction fundraiser on May 2, 2015 either at the Community Center or in


Pinkney Park.

· The Commissioners approved a three month trial lease for Kempo Academy of Martial Arts to offer classes in the Underground at a fee of $50/hr beginning as soon as a lease agreement is signed.  
· The Commissioners gave the Rowayton Parents Exchange permission to hold a pizza party on December 14 from 11:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. in the Moose Room.
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· The Clerk was directed to write a Thank You letter to All Seasons Marine for wrapping the base of the cannon in anticipation of Halloween.
· The Commissioners gave the Rowayton Gardeners permission to erect a tent in the Courtyard on Monday, December 1 and to take it down on Monday, December 8, 2014.

· A motion for the adjournment of the meeting was made by John Igneri and seconded


by Jason O’Donnell.  The November meeting of the Sixth Taxing District was adjourned


at 9:08 p.m.

